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relation to harm while raising the level of risk to significant for the treating practitioner. Such 
wording would seem to better meet the intention of Health Ministers which is to adopt a higher 
threshold for mandatory reporting by treating practitioners while not deterring affected 
practitioners to seek treatment.  The ADA also believes that implementing this change will 
encourage affected practitioners to fully disclose the nature and extent of their impairment and 
allow the treating practitioner to make a holistic assessment of risk as intended by the proposed 
reforms. 
 
 The legislation also provides a “decision tree” that allows a treating-practitioner to consider: 
whether the patient-practitioner is taking steps to manage their impairment, the effectiveness of 
the treatment, and related matters. This change would appear to provide additional ‘space’ for the 
treating-practitioner to do what they are trained to do - consider the patient’s situation and treat 
them accordingly, without the mandatory reporting laws requiring a report to be made in most 
cases.  
 
2. Does the proposed legislation give appropriate guidance to treating practitioners about 
factors they may take into account when considering a registered health practitioner’s 
impairment? 
 
The decision-making tree outlined in Section 141 B (5) is provided as a visual aid to the treating practitioner 
to determine if the affected practitioner is taking adequate steps to address their impairment. However, 
the consultation paper suggests that it does not apply to a practitioner whose impairment is related to 
drugs and alcohol or when they have not complied with expected professional standards.  The ADA is 
concerned that this is creating different thresholds for mandatory reporting but more importantly, may act 
as a deterrent to some practitioners to seek treatment or fully disclosed important factors about their 
condition. 
 
The ADA reiterates its position that the WA model has demonstrated that affected practitioners can be 
managed by treating practitioner effectively and safely and urges Health Ministers to reconsider adopting 
this model.   
 
If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact the Deputy CEO, Eithne Irving on 
the email address below or on  
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 

 
 
 
Dr Hugo Sachs 
President 
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